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EDUCATIONAL REQUIREMENTS FOR PROMOTION 
 
 
NOTES 
 
 
 1. An earned Doctorate (i.e., including M.D., D.D.S., J.D., 

D.V.M., D.O.) from a regionally accredited institution of 
higher education shall satisfy the requirement for a Master's 
Degree plus any number of credits. 

 
 2. To satisfy the requirement for a Bachelor's, Master's, or 

Doctoral Degree, said degree must be awarded by a regionally 
accredited institution of higher education, and it must be in 
the field of the candidate's primary professional 
responsibilities. 

 
 3. To satisfy the requirement for credits beyond a Bachelor's or 

Master's Degree, all credits must be in the field of the 
candidate's primary professional responsibilities, or in 
areas which are clearly related to the candidate's primary 
responsibilities (e.g., cognate subjects).  Candidates are 
encouraged to seek approval from the appropriate Dean, 
Provost, and Vice President before undertaking such graduate 
coursework. 

 
 4. In special circumstances, up to 25% of the additional credits 

indicated beyond the Master's Degree may be undergraduate 
hours in the candidate's field or in an area relevant to the 
candidate's position at the College.1  Note that such  
undergraduate hours must be attained after earning the 
Master's Degree.  In addition, a letter of intent outlining 
such a program of study must be filed and approved by the 
appropriate Vice President in consultation with the 
Chairperson of the College Peer Personnel Committee.   

 
 5. Individuals who hold a license, as provided by Article VII of 

the Education Law (as adopted 1978), which has a prerequisite 
of a Bachelor's or higher degree, shall be deemed to have 
satisfied the requirement for 15 credits.  (Examples:  P.E., 
Professional Engineering; C.P.A., Certified Public 
Accountant; C.S.W., Certified Social Worker; etc.).   

 
 

 
    1 Note that a candidate may not substitute more than 50% of the 
     additional credits indicated beyond the Master's Degree      
     through any combination of undergraduate hours, work         
     experience, performance, and continuing education credits. 








